
 
 

ATTACHMENT NO. XI. - C 
 
 
ATTACHMENT NO. XI.-C:  High School Bathroom Project 
  
  
Suggested motion: Move to Approve the design work and request for 

proposals 
  
 
Recommended action: Approve as presented. 
 
  
It is recommended that the Board approve the Administration to work with Greg Stahler 
to design a Life Skills bathroom for the high school and request proposals for a Summer 
2024 project. 
 
At the Facilities Committee Meeting, it was directed by the Committee to investigate the 
new process for Design Build Projects.  The new law that went into effect on January 1, 
2024 allows schools to use design builders for projects within the District.  The typical 
process is to have the District architect design the project and then request proposals for 
planned facility work in the District.  Because it is such a new law in Illinois, I reached 
out to our attorney to make sure the process was understood for the design build projects.  
(See the following attachment) Upon reviewing the details from Attorney Scott 
Nemanich, there are extra steps and additional time that will be needed to choose a 
contractor who would then need to develop the project to go out for proposals.  Seeing as 
this is a smaller scaled project, and in an effort to save time and complete this project yet 
this summer, Greg Stahler is being recommended to design and get this project out for 
proposals.  This process would then allow the District to have the restroom completion 
online for the beginning of school in the Fall and in bringing our students back to their 
home school. 
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